
TANNACH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Monday 28th August 2017 at 7.30pm, 
Old School, Tannach.
Agenda
Present:     John Inkster                          Chair                                  Sonja Mindt                    Member                              
                    Rhona Gill                              Treasurer                          Catherine Macleod       Member
                   Catherine Paterson
Vice chair                          Raymond Bremner       HC Councillor             

                    Linda Malik
Secretary

                    Andy Double
Member

                    Ian Giles                                Associate Member

Public :      2 members
1. Welcome and Apologies 

John Inkster opened the meeting and welcomed members and members of the public. Members present were reminded the meeting will be run according to Highland Council Standing orders.  
2. Declaration of Interest
John Inkster checked that all declaration of interest forms were up to date. Catherine Patterson updated her details; she is no longer a member of the Milton Residents Association.
3. Minutes and Actions from Previous Meeting.
3.1 Minutes from previous meeting

John Inkster asked for approval of minutes of the CC meeting held on 29th May2017

Proposed: Rhona Gill
Seconded: Sonja Mindt
AGREED
3.2 Secretary update John Inkster handed over to Linda for an update.
There is no further update on the school path.

No update indeed no response from Highland Council with regard to Haster Issues.

Rhona and Linda represent the Community Council on the SSE Bowl fund which has its first meeting on Wednesday 6th June 2017. Linda has signed the agreement to allow the micro grant funding to be released to the Community Council. This will operate similarly to the micro grant scheme.

Chat held its AGM in Thurso it has new office bearers.

Bill Fernie Chairman Vice Chair Ian Baikie and Ron Gunn for Thurso, Treasurer Paul Cannop supported by Peter Todd, Secretary Maria Aitken supported by Lynne Duff. Nicola has stepped aside as Secretary due to council commitments but will still do PR Former treasurer resigned prior to meeting. Chat will be launching their baby boxes soon and are following closely the developments with the Dunbar and Town and County.
4. Financial Report
Rhona updated members on the financial report see appendix 1
5. Police Report
John Inkster informed members no update has been received.
* Secretary note an update was received 4/09/2017. *

6. Highland Councillor’s Report

John Inkster welcomed Raymond Bremner to the meeting and asked him to give a report on activities to date.
Raymond informed members that the Highland Council members had been in recess for their summer break and were only just getting back to full steam. All actions from the previous meeting had been attended to members had received an update by email, these matters are still ongoing. 
Raymond advised members of the meeting with Steve Baron chief executive which went well. They showed him round the area and discussed various projects and proposals. Ulbster road and the deteriorating condition was also mentioned.
Unanswered emails to the community council were an issue that was raised with Steve Baron and a response as to why this is happening is outstanding.
7. Health and Care
John Inkster informed members of the day’s activities in Halkirk with regard to the NHS options presented for the local hospitals. It is important that the community council represent the voice of the community as this will be their chance to feed into the upcoming consultation. Further discussion took place with regard to recruitment and retaining staff which is an issue and budget constraints as NHS Highland are looking to reduce the spend to accrue savings. Linda Bremner attended CHAT AGM covered in secretaries update.
8. Correspondence
Members are asked if they have any comments on the correspondence to date. There were none, it should be noted here was very little correspondence this is in part to the extended break.
9. Local Issues

9.1 Village Officer
 John Inkster informed members that payment had been received by the association of Community Councils for village officers and this would be addressed at the association meeting on 5th September.
9.2 Miscellaneous issues including new matters in the areas 
9.2.2 Milton – Catherine raised concerns with regard to the flooding in Milton which has become an issue since the ditches were filled in several years ago. Raymond has asked for copies of correspondence with regard to the update given to the community council that this road was due to be tarred last year. Raymond to investigate further.                                                                      Action RB 01-08-17
10. Thrumster Park Regeneration Fund 
John reminded members this group is defunct however the accounts are still incorporated within the CC accounts and a final cheque has yet to be handed over for the balance of pennies interest that was due to tidy up this for future groups wishing to take over. This could be incorporated into the four year plan.
11. Tourism sub group
John handed over to Catherine for an update from this group due to the break there has been little progress however Catherine has received the money to carry out the scoping works for the signage. This will be the first part in this project which will see signs erected in the area for tourism.
12. Four Year Plan for Tannach and District Community Council

John Inkster informed members there has been no response to date from the Cares representative. Ian Giles was asked to progress this further.                     Action IG 02-08-17
13. Community Benefit
Two applications have been received

Wick High School - Darts group equipment 
Proposed: Andy Double
Seconded: Sonja Mindt
AGREED £500
Community Benefit

Two applications have
Mark Sutherland Milton - Educational football training academy 
Proposed: Rhona Gill 

Seconded: Sonja Mindt
AGREED £250
14. Questions or Contributions from the public present

Catherine Macleod mentioned the website is almost ready for launch. She explained it was going to cost slightly more than originally thought however still less than before.

John Inkster asked members of the public if they had any questions or contributions. 
Mr T Bungay asked a question with regard to information he had been given that Highland Council were imposing a 1 year maximum agreement for private rentals. Raymond Bremner will look into this.                                                                                Action RB 03-08-17
Billy Nicolson raised the issue of HC Zurich insurance which is ceasing. This will impact on many local groups.
15. Date of Next Meeting
Monday 25th September 7.30pm  in Thrumster Hall
John Inkster            Linda Malik




Chair                        Secretary
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